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To whom it may concern, 
 
My name is Dr. Jared Portnoy and I am an alumni of Keiser University’s College of Chiropractic 
Medicine. I graduated back in April 2021, and have been practicing in Plantation, Florida for just under 
a year now. 
 
My experience at Keiser University was one that I wouldn’t have changed. After going through 10 
trimesters of education, I felt very prepared for the real world after graduation. I am very grateful for 
the mentorship that I had at school. I am also grateful for my professors; if it weren’t for them, passing 
my board exams would have been difficult. Fortunately, my professors made sure that I was prepared, 
not only preparing me with the necessary knowledge needed to pass, but also making me feel 
comfortable with the test format. Needless to say, although still nervous about taking a national board 
exam, I walked in feeling confident, which I can’t say about other students who I have networked with 
from other institutions. 
 
I can’t stress how great of an experience I had throughout my three years at Keiser. The small classes 
really made it easy to connect with my professors on a more personal level. I felt very comfortable 
being able to knock on the office doors of any one of my professors to ask for professional advice, as 
well as simplified explanations on the topic that was being taught that week.  
 
I am also grateful that Keiser gave me the opportunity to get involved. During my time at Keiser, I held 
numerous board positions for organizations. I was the treasurer for two years for Student American 
Chiropractic Association (SACA) and held the presidency for 1 year. I was also very involved with SACA 
Sports Council. 
 
I also would like to speak briefly on my two semesters spent in on the on campus clinic (trimesters 8 
and 9). I felt that I was given plenty of opportunities to home in on my manipulation skills, while also 
being tested on my knowledge in the clinical setting (being able to diagnose patients, use of various 
modalities, and how to correctly use ICD and CPT codes). I was very happy with my experience. 
 
I would like to reiterate that my time at Keiser University’s College of Chiropractic Medicine was in no 
way wasted. I did my best to utilize all the resources that I was given and I am forever grateful for my 
time spent in the program. I know that I am a better doctor today after gong through the program that 
was built at Keiser University. 
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If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me and I would be more than willing to 
answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Respectfully yours, 
 
Dr. Jared Portnoy, DC 
(954) 812 6067 
Jared.Portnoy@gmail.com 
 


